
Sustainable Travel Committee meeting 11 June 2024 

Agenda item 6 - Chair’s Report 

Written by Councillor Tim Trimble 
 

 
 

1. Buses 
o D1X restarted on 8th April 

2. Rail 
o  Great Western Railway (GWR) Community Fund, Wiltshire Council 

application for mobility hub feasibility study for the station was 
unsuccessful. 

3. Berryfield Road traffic calming to start end July 
4. Traffic count surveys received for;- 

o Kingston Rd – no further action 
o Turleigh Hill – no further action 
o Southway Park – maybe suitable for 20mph limit -discuss with 

LHFIG Traffic engineer 
5. Traffic count surveys carried out, awaiting results;- 

o Trowbridge Rd, St Margaret Street, Junction Rd 
o Frome Rd 
o Moulton Drive 

6. Traffic counts requested 
o Bath Rd, north and south of Frankleigh House. 
o B3105 east of Bath Rd junction 

7. SID location rota;-to be moved every 7 weeks between the following 
roads: 
o Bath Road 
o Winsley Road 
o Holt Road 
o Trowbridge Road 

8. Traffic Modelling 
o Analysis of responses is ongoing 
o Meeting with Wiltshire Highways and Sustainable Travel 

Cabinet members and senior Wiltshire officers on 21 June 2024 
 

 
 


